
QUEEN   PEACE 
THE HOLY FAMILY -  DECEMBER 26,  2021 
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Parish Office 
Phone ...................................... 218-879-6793 
Fax .......................................... 218-879-8930 
Church Email..................................................... ..
 queenofpeaceoffice@duluthcatholic.org 
Website ......................... www.qopparish.com 
Fr. Nelson’s Email………………………….

 fr.nicholas.nelson@duluthcatholic.org 

Parish Staff 
Pastor, Fr. Nicholas Nelson ................ ex. 15 
Deacon Jon Skansgaard ... 218-340-9805 

 ............. ex. 26 
Office Manager, Peggy Tierney ....... ex.10 
Admin. Assistant, Laurie Bisel .......... ex. 10 
Discipleship Formation, 

School Staff 
Principal,Mr. David Douglas  .... 879-8516 

 ...... 879-8516 
Development Office,  
 Brian Meisner ................... 907-322-2472 
Cemetery Superintendent,  
 Alvin Bryant ...................... 218-260-8597 

 .. 878-1283 
Prayer Chain Marilyn Sowada  428-2301 

C A T H O L I C  C H U R C H  

of 

 

280 Reservation Road  
Cloquet, MN 

 

Parish Services 

Baptisms, Weddings,Funerals .....................  
Contact parish office. 

Office of Outreach…..Contact the parish 

office for the hospitalized, sick & homebound. 
 

 

New Parishioners 
We welcome any visitors to our parish. If you 
are interested in joining our faith community, 
please call our parish office at 879-6793. 

Sacrament of Reconciliation - Tues - Fri 
from 7:30 - 8:00 am, Sat - 4:00 - 4:30 pm, 
Sun. - 9:15-9:45 am 
Adoration - Tues - Fri from 7:00 - 8:00 am 
Confessions at St. Francis -   Sat. 3:05 pm 
 

Mass Schedule—Queen of Peace 

Saturday … ..................................... 5:00 p.m.                               
Sunday . ......................................... 10:00 a.m. 
Weekdays, Mon-Fri ....................... 8:05 a.m. 
 

Office Hours: 
M, T, TH, F : 9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
Wednesdays - 9:00 am - 3:00 pm 

Trustees 
Loran Wappes .............................. 218-499-1476 
Jeff Isakson .................................... 218-349-1077 
 
 

Finance Council 
Dwight Cadwell, Chair ................ 218-451-0274 
 

Building & Maint. Committee 
Dan Tierney, Chair ....................... 218-879-5866 

School Chair 
Kevin McGrath .............................. 218-310-0865 

WE ARE A CATHOLIC COMMUNITY CALLED TO SHARE THE GOOD NEWS OF  
JESUS CHRIST WHILE LOVING GOD, LOVING OTHERS, AND MAKING DISCIPLES. 



Stewardship of Treasure - Report for Dec. 13  2021  
Queen of Peace    Fiscal year beginning July 1, 2020 
 

Adult Envelopes.. .......................................  $7,144.55 
Immaculate Conception ............................  $1,138.71 
Electronic (weekly) ....................................  $318.00 

Total Weekly Contributions.. .............  $9,730.44 
TOTAL YTD  FISCAL YEAR 2021/22 ..  $242,200.36 
 
Retirement Fund for Religious .................  $1,003.00 
Endowment Fund .......................................  $18.00 
Sunshine Fund .............................................  $200.00 
Build. Fund Campaign as of 12/13/2021$691,973.14 
 
UCA 2021—Beginning Jan. 1, 2021 
Total to date 2021 (12/13/2021) ......  $56,793.16 
UCA Goal for 2021………….. ..........  $91,389.31 
 
Holy Family Church  
Envelopes . .................................................  $65.00 
Immaculate Conception ............................  $40.00 
Plate ............................................................  $296.00 
UCA-Total to date (12/13/2021) .......  $1,842.00 
UCA Goal for 2021…………. ...........  $2175.54 

STEWARDSHIP 

 

FROM THE PASTOR’S DESK 
 

Merry Christmas! 
Christmas is always a special time for a priest. I 
have my biological family that I come from, but 
you all are my immediate family now. Just as my 

siblings have their own families and we gather now and then 
all together, I have you as my family. Case in point, people 
will ask me if I am going home for Christmas. And it may 
seem like a small thing, but I like to say, “This is my home. 
Queen of Peace is my home…but yes, I will go to my par-
ents.” So, it’s Christmas that I truly enjoy being with all of 
you. I am grateful being able to join with you in worship, in 
offering the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass together in remem-
brance of the Nativity of our Lord. I am blessed to be with 
you as we celebrate the Incarnation, God entering time and 
space as a baby boy. YOU are my family! 
We are so blessed to have many guests, friends and family 
members of our parishioners come to Christmas Masses. 
This Christmas we are blessed to have the presence of parish-
ioners who for whatever reason haven’t been around the par-
ish as much. We are blessed to have people from all walks of 
life and religion here just to celebrate Christmas with us. 
You are all most welcome! 
And I say this in all sincerity…We want more of you. We are 
lacking when you are not present. We are not complete with-
out you. We love you and want you to be more of a part of 
our parish family. We want you to be integrated into the 
weekly and even daily life of our parish family. 
There is so much going on here. There are so many things to 
be involved in. Groups and events that will minister to your 
human and spiritual needs. Please contact the office or me if 
there are ways we can help you. 
In particular, I invite your family to be integrated more fully 
into the parish through YOUR school. It is the easiest and 
most complete step to being fully a part of the life of Queen 
of Peace family. As you consider schooling options for next 
year, know that this is YOUR school. I want to share the 
tuition numbers for this past year. There may be a slight 
change for 2021-22, but you’ll find it’s very reasonable. And 
if this is difficult for your family, we have very generous tui-
tion assistance. Queen of Peace Parish School is for YOU! 
No one is excluded from it! 
2021-22 School Tuition Rates: 
Provided the family volunteers, participates in fundraising, 
and attends the Monthly School Sunday Mass tuition is: 
 $3,029 for one child 
 $4,853 for two children 
 $5,707 maximum for a family 
What are some of the obstacles or difficulties in sending your 
children to Queen of Peace? Please talk to our principal Da-
vid Douglas or myself. We want to remove those obstacles 
and make it as easy as possible for you to be at YOUR 
school! 
-Father Nick 

St. Luke's Hospice is looking for volunteers!  
The last year has been particularly lonely for our patients and we 
are looking to increase our volunteer pool. Volunteers can provide 
services like friendly visits, respite visits for caregivers, music thera-
py, pet therapy, 11th Hour, spiritual support, bereavement sup-
port, and more.  
I am not sure if you are aware of the St. Luke’s Hospice Volunteer 
program, but our volunteers offer a great deal of companionship 
and support to patients and their families who are a part of our 
Hospice program. Our program serves patients within 40 miles of 
St. Luke’s Hospital and we are in great need of volunteers in both 
WI and MN who fit that radius or are willing to travel. See kiosk. 

We are in need of 1-2 people to help video tape the weekend 
Masses - either Sat. or Sun.  Please call the parish office if 
you are interested in helping with this. 

BEWARE OF SCAM 
It has come to our attention that some members of the par-
ish are receiving text messages requesting financial help from 
Fr. Nick. PLEASE IGNORE THESE MESSAGES! 

It’s Time to Take Financial Peace!  Starting Tuesdays, 
January 4, 2022 at 6:30 pm for nine weeks.  More infor-
mation to come!  Contact Joel and Wendy Peterson at 591-
7758.  Each family that completes the series of classes will 
receive a $50 scrip certificate! 



Worship & Event Schedule  
 

SUNDAY - December 26 
 8:00 am  Mass at Holy Family (Andy Coathup) 
 10:00 am  Mass (Ellie Deadrick) 
   Baptism after Mass - Franckowiak  
     
MONDAY - December 27 
 8:05 am  Mass (Father’s intention) 
         
TUESDAY -  December 28 
 8:05 am  Mass (Joseph Stramer) 
 6:00 pm  Leadership Training   
         
WEDNESDAY - December 29 
 8:05 am  Mass (Dick Phillips) 
 8:00 pm  Men’s Discipleship Group (KC Hall)  
  
THURSDAY - December 30 
 8:05 am  Mass (Angel Tree Intentions) 
         
FRIDAY - December 31 
 8:05 am  Mass (Anthony Jurek) 
   Office Closed 
          
SATURDAY - January 1 - Mary, The Holy Mother of God  
 10:00 am  Mass - Solemnity of Mary (Katherine Axtell) 
 5:00 pm  Mass - Epiphany Vigil (Arne & Geri Jerde) 
      
SUNDAY -  January 2 - The Epiphany of the Lord  
 8:00 am  Mass at Holy Family (Javier Sanmiguel) 
 10:00 am  Mass ( Fr. Roland Antus) 
 4:00 pm  Parent Formation - 1st Reconciliation 

Assisting with Masses 
 

MASS SCHEDULE FOR SAT. JAN. 1 (SOLEMNITY OF MARY & 
EPIPHANY VIGIL), AND SUN., JAN. 2 
 
SATURDAY, JAN. 1– SOLEMNITY OF MARY THE HOLY 
MOTHER OF GOD 10:00 am 
 
 Euch. Minister Volunteer needed 
 
 Lector  Kathy Lund 
 
 Altar Servers Jack McGrath, Volunteers 
 
 Head Usher Volunteer needed 
  
 
SATURDAY, JAN. 1 - EPIPHANY VIGIL  5:00 pm 
 
 Euch. Minister Volunteer needed 
 
 Lector  Volunteer needed 
 
 Altar Servers Thomas Carlson, Josh Fosness, Alek 
    Fossness, volunteers 
     
 Head Usher Volunteer needed 
 

   
SUNDAY,  JAN. 2 -  EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 10:00 am  
 
  Euch. Minister Volunteer needed 
 
  Lector  Loran Wappes   
  
  Altar Servers Jack McGrath, Isaac Swanson,  
     Asher Swanson, Ethan Lavan,  
     Sebastian Evander, Harold Douglas 
 
  Head Usher Volunteer needed ATTENTION SNOWBIRDS - If you head 

south for the winter and would like your mail 
and envelopes from Queen of Peace forwarded 
to you, please contact the Parish Office. 

We are Re-establishing our Pastoral  
Outreach here in Cloquet 

Father Nick and Deacon Jon want to visit all our homebound. 
The goal is to have Fr. Nick and Deacon Jon bring the Blessed Sacra-
ment once a month to every person who is not able to come to Mass. 
Are you are bringing Holy Communion to someone? Who do you 
know that can’t come to Mass? 

Let the office know so that Fr. Nick can visit them. 

Our Franklin Chef Commercial gas Stove/Ovens needs a 
new home after it was replaced by the convection ovens.  It has 
10 burners and 2 ovens!  It is natural gas but can be converted 
to propane.   We are asking $200.00.  Please contact the parish 
office for more information.  Thank you! 

*The Diocese has requested that with continued risk of 
Covid and other viruses, that we forego the Sign of Peace.  

RESTORED 
Jan. 21—23, 2022   Sugar Lodge, Cohasset, MN 

Join us for a retreat weekend for adults. Enjoy good food 
and lodging, thought provoking content, engaging conversa-
tion and fellowship, time for reflection and prayer. Come be 
restored in both body and soul. Sponsored by the Diocese of 
Duluth. Register at www.dioceseduluth.org/Restored. 

FOUND:  Car key fob by the playground.  Call parish   
office to identify. 

The MN Alliance for Ethical Healthcare, a partner organization of 
the MN Catholic Conference, is a coalition of nearly 80 organiza-
tions that advocates for compassionate alternatives to the legaliza-
tion of assisted suicide. We need individuals like you to help en-
sure that real care is available throughout life’s journey. To receive 
updates and action alerts on how you can support this critical ef-
fort register at ethicalcaremn.org/join-us.  



PRAYER LIFE 
Please pray for those who are sick/had surgery:   Gerald 
Berglund, Craig Sutherland,  Mary Smith, Robert Hecht, Eva 
Flovick, Jim Mosack, John Sibik, Mary Kantonen, David Dan-
ielson, Fr. Ben  Hadrich,  Pat Johnson, Bill Anderson, Marlene 
Purcell, Char Dahl, Don Grant, Rodger Maida, Raelene 
Obeidzinski, Barb Schaak,  Maxine Chick 
 

Please pray for the deceased:  Bonnie J. Carter, Richard D. 
Loons, Pete Mills, Brian Bakka, Tammy Morrissette, Andy 
Coathup, Robert Williams, Richard Storck, Roy Charon, Bet-
ty Hebert, Robert Bourgeault, Gerald Lebreche 
 

Please pray for those in the military: Vaughn Silbernagel, 
Eric Singpiel, Adam Isakson, Kent Price, Treavor Lowther 
 
Pro-Life Prayer Intention That the Birth of the Baby Jesus 
may strengthen our resolve to welcome, nuture, and protect 
every child, born and unborn…. 
 
December 
Intention for evangelization - Catechists 
Let us pray for the catechists, summoned to announce the 
Word of God: may they be its witnesses, with courage and 
creativity and in the power of the Holy Spirit. 
 
Prayer requests should be called in to our prayer chain 
leader, Marilyn Sowada at 218-428-2301. 
 
 

Faith Formation 
First Reconciliation and First Communion- We will have a 
mandatory Parent Meeting on Sunday, January 2 following 
the 10:00 am Mass at Queen of Peace. Please mark your 
calendar and be sure to attend.  Classes for our students will 
begin on Wednesday January 5 and will be held from 6:30-
7:30pm. Families are invited to join us for a meal before 
class begins, from 5:15-6:30 pm and for Adoration following 
class from 7:30-8:00 pm. 

Serving the Church- Girls in grades 4 and up are invited for 
a morning of serving the church. We will meet following the 
8:10am Mass on Thursday, December 23 from 9:00 am-
12:00 pm to help decorate and prepare the church for 
Christmas Masses! Please contact the Parish office if you 
would like to participate.  

All families are welcome to participate in Family Faith For-
mation! This will include one parent formation night per 
month, one family night per month and at least 2 at home 
lessons for you to do with your whole family.  Register on 
the parish website.  
 
Other Discipleship Groups where you can make personal 
connections with others from our parish and grow in your 
faith: Men’s Group, Women’s Group, Morning Mom's 
Group, Mercy Outreach Ministry (an evening moms group), 
Adult Scola Choir, Ruby's Pantry Community Ser-
vice. Check the bulletin boards, fill out a small group survey, 
or contact Rebekah Swanson at the parish office for more 
information. 

“See what love the Father has given us, that we should 
be called children of God; and so we are.” 

1 John 3:1 
During this season of giving, let us remember a beautiful 
gift that we have received - being children of God!  As 
God’s children, it’s in our DNA that we share and ex-
press our love for others as well.  Tell your spouse, chil-
dren, other family members and friends that you love 
them, every day!  Also, pray for those people that are dif-
ferent than you, those that you may not like or those that 
go out of their way to annoy you.  Your prayers may be 
the start of a new friendship. 

Richard Schulze Challenge Match Grant Update 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to the Schul-
ze Challenge Match Grant. We have reached our goal 
for the match that was the kickoff to our long-term 
campaign to increase our endowment. We will contin-
ue to accept donations as its annual returns  will be 
used to permanently increase our budget for teacher 
salaries. Our teacher-missionaries make about 45% less 
than a public school teacher. We want to pay them 
closer to a living wage. Our 5-year goal is to raise sala-
ries 35%. 

The Queen of Peace Gift Certificate (Scrip) Program has 
added Kwik Trip car wash gift certificates. We have gift 
certificates for 5 ultimate car washes for $40 — this is 
$10 less than the price at which Kwik Trip sells them. 
Kwik Trip donates 50% of the proceeds to the parish! 

Keep your car clean this winter! 

Gift Certificate Program (Scrip) 
We have gift certificates on hand for 
many local stores and restaurants and 
have access to dozens more upon re-

quest. Also, you can now order e-gift certificates for 
Amazon, Delta Airlines, QVC, and almost any other 
national retailer from the comfort of your home. Con-
tact Loran Wappes (218) 499-1476 or talk to us after 
Mass  or in the parish office.  

Mardi Gras is just a cou-

ple months away!! Save the date 
for February 26, 2022. We are 
seeking donations for large raffle 
items and live auction as well as 
volunteers. Please reach out to 

April Sprouse or Karin Sabyan for more infor-
mation.                
April Sprouse – 218-390-3396 
Karin Sabyan – 651-334-4729 
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Antus 
Construction

John Antus Owner/Parishioner

(218) 879-1383  
7335 W. Cord Rd. • Cloquet, MN 55720

Specializing In: Building • Remodeling
Store Fronts • Doors • New Homes • Windows

Lic.# 4453

Julie Antonutti, Realtor, MN

218-590-9258
Parishioner    sjantonutti@msn.com

Nelson  
Funeral Care

879-3225
Robert & Lori Nelson

Owners

Supporting Our 
Parish 

and 
Community

			   For ad info. call 1-800-950-9952 • www.4lpi.com		 Queen of Peace, Cloquet, MN            A 4C 02-0044

816 Sunnyside Dr., Cloquet
John & Sara Johnson    879-1210

The Pharmacy That’s All About Your Health®

Two Convenient Locations: 
1208 Cloquet Ave� 879-4547
419 Skyline Blvd.� 879-1501

Gas • Groceries • Ice • Pop 
Service with a friendly smile!

B & B Market
Quality Meats

On Top of Big Lake Hill • Cloquet, MN 
 Jacob Richardson, Owner/Operator

(218) 879-3555

715-394-5547 
bill@becotm.com 

Residential • Commercial • Industrial

Bill Slattengren 
Project Manager | Parishioner 

Proudly Serving the Cloquet Area

 

 
803 Carlton Ave.    879-4663
www.reliablemn.com

Horace Mann®
 

Founded by Educators for Educators

Helping school employees 
with their insurance and 

retirement needs.
Joe Kluenenberg 
Kluenenberg Insurance Services    624-2815

Evergreen Knoll
Assisted Living Apartments

Terri Langevin 
Director of Resident Services

1309 14th Street     878-3302

Located Just Down The Hill From Queen of Peace

879-9430

Kolb Construction, Inc.
STEEL ERECTION

CRANE SERVICE & CERTIFIED WELDING

Office: 218-879-6936 • Cell: 218-390-4808  
Fax: 218-879-3491

Steven Kolb • Owner

218-384-3333 
232 Chestnut, Carlton

Saturday 
&  

Sunday 
breakfast

~
Full  

Dinner 
Menu

Comfortable Shoes, Great Fit!
1609 Carlton Ave.�218-879-3015
Locally Owned� M-F 9:30-5 • Sat. 9:30-3

& Repair

INVESTMENT STRATEGIES.

ONE-ON-ONE ADVICE.

Brett R. Loeb 
Financial Advisor
807 Cloquet Avenue 
Cloquet, MN 55720 

218-879-0291
www.edwardjones.com   Member SIPC

CLOQUET 
Flooring

 

Serving with Hometown Pride 
1504 1/2 Hwy 33 S. Cloquet 

Store: (218) 879-5533

Tom McConnell, Owner 
cell: (218) 341-9968 CloquetFloring@yahoo.com

CLOQUET 
Flooring

Mahtowa • (218) 389-6257

Downtown Duluth

1-800-251-2222
www.securityjewelers.com

Andrew & Kyle Genereau

In the Benedictine tradition, 
YOUR HEALTH IS OUR CALLING.

St. Mary’s Medical Center

 
Providing quality, creative services 

 for people with mental illness and disabilities, 
striving for successful independence.

• Services in Adult Foster Care  
• Independent Living / Community Services (ILS)  
• Vocational Assistance         • ARMHS Services
www.safetransitions.org   $2,000 Sign on Bonus

H&R BLOCK CLOQUET
218-879-9352

Open to Serve All of Your  
Tax Needs Year Round! 

Tax Preparation     Business Services

Located just off of Interstate 35 Exit 235. 
Only 20 miles south of Duluth MN.

1707 Hwy 210, Carlton, MN 

(218) 460-9800

Sweetly Kismet
Candy Store

Commercial & Industrial
Carpeting, Resilient Flooring & Ceramic Tile

Robert Pasek, Owner
537 Garfield Ave. • Duluth, MN 55802
218-723-4056 • Fax: 218-723-4058

pasek@contracttileduluth.com
www.contracttileandcarpet.com

Orthopedics

JOint pain? nOt with us.

906 Highway 33, Next to Premiere Theatres
Mon - Sat: 8:00am - 10:00pm    Sun: 11:00am - 6:00PM

Locally Owned and Operated
Like us on facebook   Follow us on Instagram 

     

218-879-7184

801 14th St., Cloquet

Contact Tom Maakestad to place an ad today!
tmaakestad@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x5858

Plants & Flowers for all Occasions
(218) 879-6177

www.skuteviks.com
305 Broadway St., Cloquet


